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FROM OUR PRINCIPAL 

Dear Parents,  

What a wonderful week we have had at Aspendale Gardens.  
 

School Leaders  

It was indeed a delight to announce our school leaders last Monday at assembly.  As always there was a 

wonderful group of students to choose from who have shown leadership capabilities over the years.   All 

our leaders are to be congratulated , in particular our school captains Yianni  and Kassidy.  Please see our 

picture gallery on the following two pages.  

 

Buddy Bear Foundation Picnic  

We had a fabulous attendance at our Buddy Bear picnic from our Foundation families last night.  There 

were game s, dancing and of course a visit from our special guest Buddy Bear himself.   He certainly was a 

hit with the students.  Thank you to our Foundation team for or ganising the event especially Ms Archer. 

Also thank you M iss Cornelius, Miss Steen and Mr Baker for  organising the games and dances.  We also had 

a number of staff from other year levels join in on the fun.   

 

Friday 24th February, 2017  
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DIARY 
FEBRUARY 

Monday 27  Year 6 Depart for Canberra Tour  

MARCH 

Friday 3  District Swimming Carnival  

Year 6 Return from Canberra Tour  @ 5pm 

Tuesday 7  Parent Rep Meeting 7pm in Staffroom  

Wednesday 8  Fundraising Meeting 7pm in Staffroom  

Thursday 9 Year 4 Werribee Zoo Excursion  

Mond ay 13  Labour Day Holiday  

Wednesday 15  Division Swimming Carnival  

Thursday 16 Life Ed Van Arrives  

Friday 17  National Ride2School Day  

Monday 20  Harmony Day Assembly  

 

Monday 27 th February  

Year 6 Depart for Canberra Tour at 7.15am  

Please be at school by 6.45am  

MARCH 

Wednesday 22  Years 1 & 2 Swimming Begins  

  Inter -House Cross Country  

Friday 24 Year 6 Summer Lightning Premiership  

Monday 27  Year 5 Camp Departs for Cave Hill Creek  

Tuesday 28  Year 6 ôClick Against Hateõ Incursion 

Wednesday 29  Regional Swimming  

Thursday 30  Year 6 ôClick Against Hateõ Incursion 

Friday 31 Years 1 & 2 Swimming Finishes  

Years 3 & 4 AGPS Jump Rope for Health  

Year 5 Camp Returns from Cave Hill Creek  

 End of Term 1 ð 2.30pm dismissal  

APRIL 

Tuesday 18  Term 2 Begins! 

2017 CURRICULUM DAY ð DATE FOR YOUR DIARY 

Friday 12 th May  

mailto:aspendale.gardens.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.agps.vic.edu.au/


  2017 Student Leaders 

School Captains  School Vice -Captains  

Falcons House Captains  Kestrels House Captains  

Kookaburras House Captains  Owls House Captains  

L.O.T.E. Leaders 



  

Environment Leaders  

Library  Tech Leaders  

Sports Leaders  

Visual  Arts Leaders  

Performing Arts Leaders  



SCHOOL LEADERS 2017- ASPENDALE GARDENS PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

School Captains  

Yianni Balatsas  

Kassidy Kaing  

Vice Captains  

James Filippa  

Nara Kiritharan  

HOUSE CAPTAINS 

Falcons  

Beau Thorneycroft  

Kara Sinclair  

Owls 

Darcy OõNeill 

Kate Ayres  

Kookaburras  

Jeremy Thai -Chan  

Siena Gambhir  

Kestrels 

Aariyan Gokhale  

Sophia Pizer-Diciero  

Performing Arts  Leaders  

Connor Murphy  

Charlotte Spencer  

Tiffani Anagnostou  

Georgia Finemore  

Visual Arts  Leaders  

Nicholas Constantopoulos  

Gabby Reeve  

Alara Guvenir  

Jason Hogg  

 

Running Club  

We had a massive attendance at our first running club yesterday.  What a wonderful way for the students, 

teachers and parents who joined in to commence the day.   Thank you also to the wonderful staff 

members who were in the  kitchen preparing breakfast for the runners on their return.  It is an excellent 

program and we are really happy with the fantastic number of students who have joined the club.  Well 

done Miss M cDougall and Mr King for getting the program up and running.  

 

Stomp Hip Hop  

The students from all classes enjoyed learning how to hip hop with the ôStompõ dance company 

throughout the week.   The sessions were lively and full of fabulous dance moves.  Thank you to the parents 

who came to watch the performances.  They were very entertaining.  

 

Drone  

One of our parents Tim, Joshõs dad, flew his drone over the school yesterday.  We organised all the 

students to be on the basketball court to wave madly as it flew over.  We canõt wait to see the footage 

which will be a ma jor feature on our website.  Thank you Tim , the students really enjoyed it!  

 

Year 6 Canberra Trip  

The Year 6 students are heading off to Canberra on Monday.   I know they will have an enjoyable time 

learning about our nationõs capital.  The trip is extremel y educational and the students return with a 

greater understanding about how our government system works.  

  

LOTE 

Jazzy Reeve  

Jessica Nguyen  

Jordyn Le  

James Koh  

Sport 

Ryan Chao -Sok 

Corey Macfarlane  

Jasmine Kennedy  

Kiara Willoughby  

Marine Ambassadors  

Callum Mansell  

Jasmine Pole  

Kade Williams  

Samuel Bearup  

Environmental Leaders  

Lachlan Stewart  

Savo Sajinovic  

Beth Ervine  

Cayden Dacion  

Library/Tech  Leaders  

Sebastian Bearsley  

Edie Vogt  

Dylan Taylor  

Dhasarathi Srikrishna  



Walk or Ride to School  

It is that time of year where we can take advantage of our warm summer weather by riding or walking to 

school.   It is excellent for fitness and decreases traffic congestion outside the school.   Our aim is to have as 

many students as possible walk or ride to school.  So leave the car keys behind and put on the runners to 

get your morning fitness program started.   Or wave goodbye from home and let your children walk by 

themselves or meet up with a buddy for their walk or ride to school.   

Cheryle Osborne  

PYP Snapshot: Performing Arts  
 

Whole School Hip Hop Incursion  

What a wonderful three days of Hip Hop we had this we ek!   This incursion supported several of the PYP 

Transdisciplinary Units of Inquiry in both Performing Arts and Physical Education, by furthering the 

understanding of why we all need to be fit, healthy and look after our general wellbeing.   The students are 

studying this in both Year 2 and Year 4 and it also demonstrated how we use music to express ourselves in 

the Year 3 Unit of ôSoundõ and the Foundation Unit of ôFeelingsõ. 
 

The two concerts performed were thoroughly enjoyed by all the fam ilies who attended. Thank you all for 

taking the time to come and watch your children dance!  

Ms Cornelius, Performing Arts Coordinator  

 

 

MARINE AMBASSADORS 
The newly appointed Year 6 Marine Ambassador for 2017 attended their first 

Dolphin Research Cen tre workshop yesterday  at Mentone Primary School.  

 

The workshop was based around developing the studentsõ presentation skills and building their confidence 

to be able to educate the younger students at our school about the importance in looking after Port Phillip 

Bay.  

 

Since returning, the students are lo oking forward to showcasing what they had learnt throughout the day. 

In the coming weeks we hope that they get the chance to present to either the Year  1 or Year 2 cohort of 

students.  

 

I would  like to extend a special thank you to one of our magnificent mo thers, Karen Williams, who offered  

her time to drive and attend with the students for the day.  

 

Mr Lee Wonnacott  

(Marine Ambassador Coordinator  

  

Marine Ambassadors  



PARENT CLASS REPRESENTATIVES 
Thank you  to th ose parents who have already volunteered to be their  childõs Class Rep for 2017 .  Some 

classes are yet to have a Parent Rep.   If you are interested in helping your childõs class and teacher, 

please see the teacher ASAP.   This role can be a shared role between two parents.   If you have any 

questions, please come and s ee me in my office.  Thank you  

Rob Kinniburgh  

Parent Rep Coordinator  

 

SWIMMING TRIALS FOR YEAR 6 STUDENTS 
Yesterday after school a number of our Year 6 students swam in swimming trials 

held at  the Pines Aquatic Centre so that they could have their times recorded 

as the y will be on Year 6 camp next week.  Their times will then be compared 

to those at the CPDSSA Carnival being held on Friday 3rd March (next week)  to  

see if they progress to the Regionals.  They all swam really well!!  

 

 

Mr King  

P.E. Teacher 

 



 
Welcome to our 2017 weekly PYP update!  Each week year levels and specialists will be informing you of 

how we are incorporating the PYP into our daily lives.  

This week we will have a look at how Thinking Skills are being widely used across all classes.  We are trying 

to encourage the students to think deeply as this will enhance learning across all subject areas.  This will 

inspire them to focus not just on the ir own lives but to become internationally minded citizens.  

They have been developing their creativity and cooperation skills whilst settling into their new classes. 

Students have also been examining the PYP Attitudes, Learner Profiles and Key Concepts.  This is 

something they could further discuss with you at home.  

Please have a look at some of the fabulous Thinking Routine displays that students and teachers have 

c reated so far this year.  

 

LIBRARY NEWS 
 

HELP! 

We need helpers in the library.  We have books and readers that need covering and 

labelling.  If you can spare some time we would love to hear from you.  Instructions will be 

given on covering if needed.  Come and see me in the library if you are able to help.  
 

Glenys  Balik  
 

  

MATHLETICS AWARDEES 

Week 3 ð Term 1 

 

NOTICES TO PARENTS THIS WEEK 

District Swimming Carnival Payment  

PMP for all Foundation Classes  

Marine Ambassador Workshop  

Year 6 Camp Final Details  

SCHOOL CANTEEN 
Canteen is CLOSED on  

Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday  

Canteen is OPEN on Thursday & Friday  

We prefer QKR payment but cash payment is still 

available  

PYP Snapshot of the Week  


